Election Commission of Pakistan

(Public Relations Wing)

Islamabad, the 6th July, 2020

Clarification

A news item circulating on social media creating an impression that chief Election Commissioner has secretly met the President of Pakistan, is totally baseless. This propaganda on social media is an attempt to malign a Constitutional institution of Pakistan.

There has never been any contact with the President either through messaging or through any indirect channel or on personal level except a call on meeting, only once for few minutes after the appointment as CEC during the office hours.